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Ms. Denise Mitchell, TD  

Dáil Éireann  

Kildare Street  

Dublin 2            

 

16th November 2020 

 

PQ 33897/20 – To ask the Minister for Health when the new HSE primary care centre at Edenmore, 

Dublin 5 will be opened; the estimated cost of the new building; and if he will make a statement on the 

matter – Denise Mitchell     

 

Dear Deputy Mitchell, 

  

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. I have examined the 

matter and the following outlines the position. 

 

Tonlegee Road Primary Care Centre (Edenmore) was built as part of the HSE’s National Strategy to develop 

purpose built primary care centres, delivering health services to local communities. Building works are at the 

last stages of completion and it is expected that staff will start to move into the centre in early December 2020 

with services starting to operate in the first quarter of 2021. It is envisaged there will be an official opening of 

the centre in 2021, however, no date is set at this time. 

 

The project is being delivered under the HSE’s Primary Care Operational Lease Mechanism and the cost of 

the new building is a matter for the landlord. 

 

I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please do not hesitate 

to contact me.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
__________________ 

Deirdre Hogan 

General Manager  

Primary Care – Dublin North  

 


